Iowa State Trapshooting Association
Board of Directors 
Meeting Minutes
March 7th, 2022

Present: President John Dvorak; Secretary/Treasurer Lindsey Kaufmann; Directors and Alternates: Ray Dentlinger, Dick Wonick, Kevin Hartwig, Ryan Meyer, and Rod Goodrich. ATA Delegates present: Steve Glasgow. There were three guests present, Vanessa, Yvie, and Steve Manary.
The meeting was called to order at 6:38pm by President, John Dvorak.
Vanessa and Yvie, two guests, gave a short presentation on the new logo and the ISTA social media presence. The options for colors and fonts were discussed. A few suggestions included were to explore more with the red, blue, and black while making the font more block style, try other shapes like circle, Iowa outline, or a trap house. They will have new mock ups for us at the next meeting.
Lindsey read the minutes from the previous meeting. Kevin Hartwig moved to approve the minutes with the corrections, seconded by Dick Wonick. Motion passed. 
The financial report was given with $19,389.21 in the operating account, $14,550.94 in the donations account, and $25,265.00 in total donations including the walks. 
Old Business
In the area of raising money, the different areas were discussed. Donations will not be tax deductible due to the 501c3 partnership with the Cedar Falls Foundation fell through due to regulations. There have not been many coins sold compared to the last time, so only 25-30 have sold. With John Comb’s donated shotgun, nothing has been done. Information was to be sent to Lindsey to put together a flyer to be sent out in the club packets. Steve Manary was going to call John Dahl.

The unpaid ATA membership lists should be sent to the directors and clubs where the individuals shot. Annual membership cards were sent out via postcards.

The 2 year College State Shoot will be on April 23rd. Price for that is $75 for 200 16s. We will need to have 30-40 people to help as scorers and loaders. We need to find volunteers by word of mouth and on Facebook. John will be the contact person.

The website calendar is a work in progress and will take some time. Lindsey was also reminded to include a page with the club information on it like what is going to be included in the ads for the ranges.

The state shoot program is at 64 pages. Justin and Kenny have been working on the program. Steve Manary has 38 ads on 28 pages. Lindsey has changes that need to be made to the program from last year. Steve Glasgow has the AIM program ready, it just needs prices. Sandra does the presquadding for the state shoot. As far as trap help expense/budget. John is going to try and get a hold of her to create a budget for trap help expenses then explain it to the board.

Maintenance and repairs were gone through for basic planning as follows:
· Ray called Benton to price the door replacement in the registration building. It was $820 for steel door finished with tax. It was $675 for a fiberglass door finished with tax. This is not door installed and without locks. There is a 6-8 week lead time. Steve Manary was going to look into another option.
· The west overhead door is not done. Ryan is going to talk to Mason about this.
· Dick has been checking to see if he can find more disc blades.
· The camper hydrants we fix it if possible or if we can’t, Central Iowa Water does.
· Rod has wad knockers ready to go, and Dick has more.
· The window in the Bob Allen building should just need to replace the pane.
· Ryan was going to look into finding a pex expander to help with putting in valves instead of just a cap in the shower house.
· Trap 33 concrete situation Steve Manary was going to look into and get a quote.
· Steps in the trap houses are missing the blocks. Ray is going to work on a solution.
· Kevin was going to talk to Bill Stuve about getting a quote to repaint the 27 traps.
· Ray and Steve were going to work together to do the Bob Allen building walls and floor.

John Dvorak ordered targets to be delivered on two days with a total of 7-8 truckloads.

The Midway Foundation responded to Ryan that we can set up an account as the money would then need to be spent on youth shooting. There is an application Ryan is going to look into what is needed to complete this.

New Business
[bookmark: _GoBack]Lindsey read the letter of Hesse’s retirement. It was suggested for John to contact the Denver FFA/Ag Teacher as they were near there. Steve was going to find contact information.

Trap mechanics for the shoots have been contact. Daryl will do the SCTP shoot, and Pete is seeing if he can do the state shoot.

The state shoot was briefly discussed as follows:
· Photographer – Steve was going to see if he could find Jerry’s contact information. He has done it for us in the past.
· Camping Start Day was discussed as the ISTA isn’t supposed to be there before Monday at noon per Cedar Falls. More details need to be presented on this.

The next meeting date is March 16th at 6:30pm via Zoom.

Ray Dentlinger moved to adjourn the meeting, Kevin Hartwig seconded. Motion passed. Meeting was adjourned at 8:55pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Lindsey Kaufmann
Secretary/ Treasurer

**These minutes have not been approved 
